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Dear Ms. Kreisman: 
 
       After consultation and agreement with a principal of TV-49, Inc., the proposed assignee of 
the license of station WJLP, PMCM TV, LLC is hereby withdrawing the Application for Review 
which PMCM filed on July 26, 2019 with respect to applications 0000054805 and 
0000048498.  This withdrawal is made upon inquiry by the Video Division as to the need to 
pursue the petition, and is done without consideration from either of the applicants 
involved.  Counsel for the two applicants are being advised of this withdrawal by separate 
email. 
      Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned if you have any questions about this 
matter. 
 
Donald Evans 
Counsel for PMCM TV, LLC 
 


